RACINE FAMILY YMCA



February 8, 2008

Mayor Gary Becker and Racine Common Council City of Racine 730 Washington Avenue Racine, WI 53403 725 Lake Avenue Racine, WI 53403 262-634-1994 262-634-0401 (Fax) www.ymcaracine.org

Dear Mayor Becker and Common Council,

Plans for the 2008 Thirtieth Anniversary Lighthouse Run are under way. The race is scheduled for **Saturday**, **June 21**, **2008** starting at 7:45 AM on Lake Avenue in Racine. We request the City's support of the race, which was held in Monument Square and Sam Johnson Parkway this past year.

In previous years, the City and departments helped make the race a huge success. We require the cooperation of Public Works, Police, Fire, Transit and others. The route will be much the same as previous years. We will need full or partial street closings including: Lake Ave, Main Street, North Main, Dodge, Michigan Blvd, Wolff Street, Sam Johnson Parkway and perhaps others. The exact details of the streets to be closed and the route can be discussed in the appropriate committee meetings. As stated above, the finish line will be on Main Street and we would like to request use of Monument Square and Sam Johnson Park for finish and post race activities.

Please refer this communication to all appropriate committees for action and inform me of these meeting dates. If you have any questions about the Lighthouse Run, please feel free to contact Pete Henkes at 635-3854 and Nette Marks at 635-3841. We thank you for your support.

Sincerely,

Pete Henkes Race Director, Lighthouse Run

Nette Marks

Director of Administration

